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TO: Colleen Konicek, Board of Trustees FROM: Ken Garrett, Code Enforcement Officer 

RE: Monthly Code Enforcement Report DATE:  05/22/2017 

 

 
 

 
9 Cross Timber 
Neighbors complaining of home occupation violation; too many cars.  Property owner has concealed dumpster in 
grassy area across the street.  Research was done to confirm property owner of 9 Cross Timber also owns the lot 
across the street. A letter was mailed to the property owner notifying him storage is not permitted on a vacant lot, 
and the dumpster must be removed. 
 
261 Steeplechase 
Drive by scheduled for Wednesday, May 17th. 
 
Helm & Algonquin 
Complaint was made that a real estate sign was too big and did not meet the Village Code.  Real estate agent was 
notified and a follow up letter was mailed May 17th  
 
2400 Spring Creek Road 
Complaint was made of a possible demolition in progress of a residence and also stated mud existed on the 
streets.  Building Officer visited the property and saw no mud on roads.  A Stop Work Notice was posted May 
19th.  On May 22nd, the Stop Work Notice was removed by an unknown person.  Building Officer made attempts 
to contact the contractor but contact was unsuccessful.  Voice mails were left but no return calls were received.  
Next step is for Building Officer to contact property trust attorney. 
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